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We gather on Gunaikurnai Country. We pay our respects to their Elders; past, present and emerging.    
We also acknowledge the ongoing living culture and connection to Country of all First Peoples.    



  Up Coming Events 

Term 2   

 MAY 2025  

Week 3 Sunday 11th Mother’s Day  

Week 4 Tuesday 13th 9.10am Year 3, 3/4 Prayer 
TACO TUESDAY 

 Wednesday 14th 5.00pm Year 6 Melbourne Camp Information Session 

 Friday 16th 9.10am Whole School Prayer : St Brendan’s Feast 
2.30pm Assembly - School Captains 

 CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK  

Week 5 Tuesday 20th 9.10am Year 6 Prayer 

 Thursday 22nd Maths Afternoon 

 Friday 23rd 9.10am Year 2 Mass 
District Winter Sports 

 Sunday 25th First Communion Commitment Mass 

Week 6 Tuesday 27th 9.10am Year 3 & 3/4 Class Prayer 

 Thursday 29th 3.30pm First Communion Parent/Child Workshop 

 Friday 30th 9.10am Year 1 Mass 
2.30pm Assembly: Year 2 Blue 

 JUNE 2025  

Week 7 Thursday 5th Regional Cross Country 
9.10am Pentecost Whole School Mass 

 Friday 6th Student Free day 

Week 7 Monday 9th KING’S BIRTHDAY 



Millie: On the 5th of May, lots of students went to Nagle to represent St Brendan’s for Division 
Cross Country. The U/10s ran 2kms and the U/12s and U/11s  ran 3kms. The ground was super     
uneven and was filled with potholes, lumps and sticks. Unfortunately my ankle was a victim of the 
potholes. But I persisted and completed the race. With this being my last ever primary cross 
country I would love to thank every teacher, not just for this cross country, but for all 7 cross 
countries I have run in my time here. So thank you!  

Sadie: On Monday the fifth of May, many students went to Nagle to represent St Brendan’s at the 
division level Cross Country. The younger students ran first, completing two whole kilometres and 
the older students ran a whopping three kilometres. As a year six student completing my last    
primary school cross country I took on the challenge openly. After falling many times in several 
potholes, and losing my shoe TWICE I finally finished in thirty fifth place in the under twelve 
group, and as an added bonus I finished the course in seventeen minutes!  

Ivy: On Monday lots of people from years 4,5 and 6 went to Division Cross Country. People ran 
all different lengths like 2kms and 3kms, the course was very hard for everyone. All people from 
St Brendan’s placed 40 and under. The track was very uneven and it had lots of mud and sticks. 
Some even made it to regionals. Everyone who went had lots of fun and it was a great day!  



Josie: On Monday the 5 of May, everyone that made it to Division Cross Country went to Nagle 

College. We all had an awesome time and some people even made it to the next level but      

everyone did well. The 9s and 10s did 2km and 11s and 12s did 3km. We all went so well and 

were so proud of ourselves.  

Lacey: On Monday the 5th of May, We had Division Cross Country. We travelled on a bus to 

Nagle in Bairnsdale. A few kids from year levels 3-6 competed. The U10s and U9s ran 2kms and 

the U11s and U12s ran 3kms. There were heaps of schools there, including Lakes Entrance     

Primary, St Mary’s and Toorloo Arm. It was really challenging, I came 6th. 

Noah: On Monday the 5th of May, 2025 we did division Cross Country at Nagle College. I got 30 

somethingth. I saw an old friend who moved schools (Jesse Cahill). It was a tough race and the 

course was very uneven and I stepped in a few potholes. 

Isla: On Monday the 5th of May we had Division Cross Country, it was really challenging but I 

pushed through and came 22nd. Everyone did very well and it was a really fun day.  

Maddi: On Monday the 5th of May we had Division Cross Country, we had to run 3kms and it was 
very challenging, especially on the paddocks with uneven ground. I managed to get 21st place. 

Isaac - It was hard because we had to run so long and there were heaps of obstacles. It was wet 

and bumpy. I came 6th out of 60 people. 



Billie: On Monday the 5th of May, we went to Division Cross Country at Nagle College in    
Bairnsdale. The U10s and U9’s had to run 2kms and the U11s and U12s had to run 3kms. We 
all had a great time on a very challenging course.  

Brock: On Monday the 5th of May 2025, I went to cross country at Nagle, and as I lined up for my 
race, I was thinking, "I should've stayed home." It was a very tough race because there were far 
too many potholes. The race lasted 15 minutes but it felt like 3 hours. In the end I came 22nd.  

Leon: On May 5th I went to Nagle for Division Cross Country. As we lined up I was thinking 'Why 
am I here?' I soon realised that thought was correct. 'Ready, set, go,' I started to run and got   
myself into a good position. While I was running I started to slow down dramatically. Lots of   
people started to overtake me, but after a while I found a position and stayed there and every so 
often I overtook someone. The ground was very uneven and I had to stop twice for 2 seconds. At 
the end I finished 25 out of 80 kids.  

Olivia: On the 5th of May, 33 students arrived at Nagle from our school at 10:30am. At 11am the 
nine year old boys and girls set off for their laps. Shortly after the ten year olds followed after 
them with both ten and nine year old running 2 km in total. The eleven and twelve year olds both 
ran a total of 3 km. In the end I came 40th, while the top ten make it through to Regional. The 
best part for me was the end.  

Shaylee: On 5/5/25, 33 students from St Brendan’s went to Nagle for Division Cross Country. 
We ran 3km which was filled with potholes. First it was the 9 year old boys and girls, then the 10 
year olds and the last age group was the 11 and 12 year olds. At first, the ground was flat, then 
it had a few mini hills. We then had to run on a short bridge past the dam and a few more 
minutes later, there was a really steep hill - which I think most people walked up. I ended up 
coming 27th with about 65 kids approximately.  I also saw a few old friends. 



 

Year 1 students engaged in Inform and Empower. They danced and sung 

their way through the program to learn about screen times verses green 

time, when to put down devices and how to keep safe.  

One hour before dream time finish up screen 

time. This is how we can finish up screen time 

with Ollie. 

When we get off screen time 

1. Put down the screen 

2. Stand up 

3. Shake  hands 

4. Pretzel twist 

5. 5 Finger breathing 

Year One  

Make screen time and green time balanced.  

My favourite green time activity is doing obstacle courses.  

Oliver H 

Don’t watch screen before bed time because you can’t fall 

asleep.  

Sadie L 

It is bad for your eyes to be on a screen for too long.  

Layla 

My favourite screen time is watching Fail Army and my  

favourite green time activity is skipping.  

Cruise  

Some of our favourite green time activities are: 

• Bike riding 

• Scooter 

• Jumping on the trampoline 

• Playing tug of war with my dog 

• Cooking with my family 

• Going shopping with mum 

• Writing stories  

 

Screen time is not good just before bed because the 

bright light makes your brain think that it’s still morning.  

Blair  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hXLbAue7gtc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hXLbAue7gtc


 

We did an egg drop and 

we had to reinforce it 

from breaking. 

Anthony  

The egg drop was so 

much fun! We got to 

design and plan a way to 

drop an egg so it    

wouldn’t crack open. 

Elan  

During the egg drop we had to 

build a structure so when we 

dropped it from different heights it 

wouldn’t break. 

Kenya. 

I really liked the bouncy egg        

experiment, it looked cool when 

my egg exploded!  

From Lucas  

The egg drop, Was a blast and Kiara and I 

had lots of fun and our egg didn't break    

either. To be honest I didn’t feel any      

emotions at the time I just felt nothing.  

Hannah  

In science year six I made an egg drop. What we did 

is we started with an egg filled with rice and we 

had to build our own safety build for the egg so it 

would not break open. We all made our egg drop 

and some of them broke open but it was really fun 

to build and learn about it.        Kiara! :)  



 

First we had to get our partners. Once we had our partners we got this egg 

that we had to put in vinegar, then we got our plastic egg and we put rice in 

at exactly 45 grams. Then we had to pick out our items. Our budget was $20 

and once we picked out our structures we started building. Then we were 

done. Until I dropped the egg by accident. 

Tyler 

You have to make a thing 

to protect your egg from 

different drop heights. You 

could only spend $20 to 

get things to make a     

protection for the egg and 

you can't go over the limit. 

Charlie  

For the egg drop we made 

these plastic eggs filled with 

rice and we taped stuff to it, 

like cotton, rubber bands 

and much more. I can’t spell 

in all it was really fun. 

Amity   

In the experiment we had to 

put an egg in a cup of        

dissolving stuff, then we 

dropped it after we put rice 

in an egg and also made a 

landing pad. 

Dane.  

Everyone all 

had different 

egg drops and 

they were all 

really creative 

designs. 

Sienna 

Amity and I worked together to design a contraption to prevent a plastic egg 

filled with rice from breaking. We wrapped our egg ( Eggbert ) in a thick layer 

of cotton then built a small container out of popsicle sticks to snuggly put Egg-

bert into, then we used sticky tape to tape it together. Our egg did end up sur-

viving all levels, although the popsicle sticks broke. 

Hazel. 

The egg drop is 

when we had to 

save an egg 

from cracking 

by building a 

device. 

Hudson 

You have to build a thing to 

protect your egg from 

different heights. 

I forgot the rest. I have the 

memory of a goldfish.  

Sienna-lee 

It was such a good experience to do, we got to create a structure 

around an egg, and the idea was to not make the egg crack when 

dropped at height.    Leanne 

The egg drop was pretty 

tense and it was            

nerve-wracking. It didn't go 

as well as I thought but it 

was good. 

Anton 

The egg drop was so 

much fun,we got to 

work in partners or 

groups of three to 

work on a project to 

stop a plastic egg full 

of rice from cracking. 

Hunta 









UNIFORM 

This is an important requirement and must be worn by every child each day. Your support in this matter is            

paramount to its effectiveness. We pride ourselves on our uniform and need the support of all families in ensuring 

that this policy is strictly adhered to. Generally summer uniform is worn in Terms One and Four and winter uniform 

is worn in Terms Two and Three. There is changeover period for uniforms at the beginning of Term Two and Term 

Four. 

UNIFORM ITEMS - Available from Nick’s in Bairnsdale Most items are regulation, meaning that the school has 
determined the style or manufacture.   

Regulation Winter Uniform: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOYS & GIRLS 

Blue polo shirt with emblem (Short Sleeve)  

Navy track pants without logos 

Bomber Jacket / Polar Fleece Jacket (with emblem) 

White sports socks (above ankle) – below ankle footlet style not acceptable (no logos). 

Running shoes / sneakers (not skate or fashion shoes) 

HAIR - Hair longer than  collar length, must 

be tied back completely. This is to help    

restrict the spread of nits and lice and for   

student safety. Headband, hair ties, ribbons, 

scrunchies and clips must be blue, black or 

brown. 

JEWELLERY - is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, 

no more than one small matching pair of studs or    

sleepers in the ear lobe - gold, silver or gemstone, a   

religious medallion on a chain to be worn under clothing.  

Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not permitted. 

BOYS GIRLS 

Sky blue long/short sleeve shirt  Winter Tunic (Year F,1,2,3) 

Grey trousers  Winter Skirt (Year 4/5/6)  

Bomber Jacket (with emblem) Blue long sleeve blouse                                             

Polar Fleece /Jacket (with emblem) Bomber Jacket (with emblem) 

Grey socks - above ankle (no logos)                                  Polar Fleece Jacket (with emblem) 

Black leather school shoes/boots Navy tights/white school socks –above  

ankle (no logos)  

 Navy ‘Midford’ Pant                                     

 Black leather school shoes or buckle/

lace-up/T-bar  

Uniform reminder: Students are required to wear jumpers and 

tracksuit pants to school on sports uniform days. Many          

students are presenting to the office in the morning, cold,      

requesting jumpers. Please ensure your child brings a jumper 

to school each day. Thank you. 

(Black Shorts may be worn under tracksuit pants for sport and outside play.) 

 



 

 

The 2025 Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now 

open and St Brendan’s is excited to be participating.  

The PRC application offers a range of exciting features including: 

• access to a library catalogue (including book images and blurbs) 

• a modern user-friendly interface 

• rewarding  students with badges as challenge milestones are achieved 

• the option for students to mark books as a favourite, give them a star rating or complete a book 

review 

 

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of 

reading for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a 

set number of books by 5th September, 2025. 

Children from Foundation to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents 

and teachers. Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian   

Premier and former Premiers. 

To view the booklist and for more information about the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge, visit: 

vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge  

The Premiers Reading Challenge has an online recording system which is intended for students to enter 

their books at home.   

Students wishing to participate, need to send  

Katrina an email at: 

kwykes@lakesent.catholic.edu.au 

They will then be emailed their username,       

password and details to access the online          

computer system.  

mailto:kwykes@lakesent.catholic.edu.au


Supporting School Events 
As in previous years we will not be running a formal Parents and Friends committee in 2025.  Alternatively, 
it is the School Advisory Committees recommendation that we provide families with a list of events taking 
place over the course of the year requesting that families select one or two events they can assist with. 
Prior to this event taking place,  volunteers will be contacted by the school with more details. 
This initiative supports the school by spreading the workload and ensuring our students can enjoy all the           

opportunities we have in place. Please    
remember, all volunteers must have a     
current Working With Children Card which 
has been presented to the school office. 
The survey can be found on PAM. You will 
have a new alert listed, highlighted in red, 
“Connect Surveys - Supporting School 
Events”. Follow the prompts to complete.  
Please select one or two of the events named that you can assist with.  
Your help is greatly appreciated. 

The activities that you can come and 
help at school with: 

Taco Tuesday 

Mother’s Day Stalls Mother’s Day Breakfast 

Athletics Day Father’s Day Stalls 

Father’s Day Breakfast Graduation 



St Brendan’s Op Shop has   
second hand school uniform  
available.  
St Brendan’s School uniform 
available $3.00 per item      
unless  otherwise marked.  
Open 10am-3pm  Tuesday,     
Wednesday & Thursday. 
 

When picking up and dropping off your child we ask all 
parents to observe the following procedures at St 
Brendan's CPS. 
 
Collecting Students from School Grounds – Child 
Safety As you would understand, child safety is the 
number one priority for schools. As circumstances 
evolve, we want to ensure we have the best possible 
practice in place. Please note the following                
requirements for collecting students at the end of the 
day. 
 
Collecting from the church gate –  
Students in years Foundation, One and Two will remain 
with their class teacher at the end of the day just      
outside their classroom. The church gates will be open 
at 3.15pm, at which time parents are required to enter 
the school grounds to collect their children from the 
class teachers. This action is in place to avoid           
situations where students leave the school grounds 
and run into the church gate car park area without an 
adult being present. 
  
Please use the appropriate car park entry and exit. 
Please do not drive across the footpath to enter or exit 
the car park. We have students and other pedestrians 
using the footpath.  
 
Collecting from the administration office 
Please enter the gates and collect your child from the 
junior classroom area or your child from years Three to 
Six may meet you just inside the gates. Students are 
not to leave the grounds and cross the car park area 
without an adult walking with them. 
If dropping students off in the morning, you must also 
walk them into school. Please do not use the disabled 
parking bay without permission to do so. 
 
Collecting from car line 
Typically, St Brendan’s staff are there to organise     
students into cars at the end of the day. If you wish to 
park and collect your child, please use the crosswalk 
and an adult must walk with their child/ren. Drop off at 
the beginning of the day should take place at the bus 
stop area. 
 
Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
 
Regards, 

Matthew Hamer 

Principal 



Uniform - Together with The Athlete's Foot, Bairnsdale, we have a new School Rewards Program that is a great fundraising 

opportunity for St Brendan’s.  $5 from every pair of shoes purchased is being donated back to your school. This applies to the 

whole family across our fantastic range of school, sports, work and casual. 

 



Uniform Reminders 

 

JEWELLERY is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, no more than 

one small plain matching pair of studs or sleepers in the ear lobe - gold, silver or       

gemstone, a religious medallion on a chain to be worn under clothing.               

Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not permitted.   

 

HAIR is to be kept neat and tidy at all times.  Hair longer than collar length, 

must be tied back completely. This is to help restrict the spread of nits and 

lice and for student safety. Headband, hair ties, ribbons, scrunchies and 

clips must be blue, black or brown. 

It is not appropriate for children to come to school with dyed or                 

inappropriate hair styles as deemed by the Principal.   

Year 3-6 ICT Student User Agreement 
Please read together with your child/ren and return the 

signed agreement ASAP. Thank you 



  GIRLS COMP— Graded Girls Basketball is coming to 
Lakes Entrance! 
 
You have asked and we have listened! Due to the evolv-
ing nature of our Girls Competition and LEABAs commit-
ment to fostering the development of girls basketball, we 
are excited to launch our brand-new graded Girls Compe-
tition. 
 

  Two competitions, tailored to different levels: 
 

  Friday Nights – Competitive Division: For experienced 
players, squad members, and older age groups looking 
for a challenging competition. 
 

  Wednesday Nights – Development Division: Perfect 
for beginners, younger squad players (U10), and girls 
wanting to build confidence and skills in a friendly, sup-
portive environment. 
 
We're aiming to tip off by the end of May – and in further 
good news, registration fees will be heavily discounted! 
 
Interested? Message our Junior Coordinator 0475 518 
250 to get involved! 

 



 



  

 

It’s Aussie Rules without the tackling. Teams 

range from 5-9 players per side, so kids feel 

safe learning footy and building confidence, 

while still having fun. Each session starts with 

15 minutes of skills before putting those skills 

into action with 45 minutes of fun, modified 

game play. 

Registrations are now open. Please go https://
www.playhq.com/afl/register/3c7cfe 
The cost for the program is $85 for a 9-week 
program ending 27th June 2025 
All participants receive a Superkick Kit. This is 
delivered directly to participants. 
Please read through the terms of participation 
before signing up, available here: https://
www.play.afl/play/terms-of-participation/afl-
nines-afl-superkick/ 

Registrations are now open. Please go https://
www.playhq.com/afl/register/489e7c 
The cost for the program is $91. 
The program will run for 9 weeks ending 27th 
June 2025 
You can find our terms of participation here: 
https://play.afl/play/auskick/terms 
 
There is no set uniform for Auskick & Superkick 
sessions, just ensure your child is comfortable 
to be able to participate in all activities.  
We recommend sports clothing and either   
runners or footy boots.  
Many participants choose to wear their AFL 
team’s colours and jumpers. 
 
Superkick & Auskick are volunteer run           
programs and require parental support. 
If you are able to help, please contact               
Co-Ordinator David Behan on 0430 031 703 

https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/3c7cfe
https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/3c7cfe
https://www.play.afl/play/terms-of-participation/afl-nines-afl-superkick/
https://www.play.afl/play/terms-of-participation/afl-nines-afl-superkick/
https://www.play.afl/play/terms-of-participation/afl-nines-afl-superkick/
https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/489e7c
https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/489e7c
https://play.afl/play/auskick/terms



